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DATE: October 7, 2022 
 

TO: Board of Directors  
 Long Beach Bridgeport Homeowners Association 

 
FROM: Mike Smith, Chief Financial Officer 

Optimum Professional Property Management, Inc. 
 

SUBJECT: Financial Status 
 
 

In connection with Long Beach Bridgeport’s upcoming construction project, we completed a review of the 
association’s financial position. The following represents our findings and recommendations. 

Operating 
The Operating Fund has a balance of $24,306 and a liquid equity balance of $18,595 as of the August 2022 
financial statement.  This balance is below the minimum amount we recommend for an association of 
your size.  For Long Beach Bridgeport, we recommend the association’s liquid equity to be $33,000 to 
$66,000, which is equivalent to two to three months of assessments.  The current equity amount leaves 
the association in a tighter operating position with less flexibility for unforeseen expenditures that could 
occur during any given fiscal year.  The association has incurred a small loss after the first eight months of 
the 2022 fiscal year, amounting to ($1,215.00).  However, the association’s current liquid equity position 
was the result of the 2021 gain, which does not seem to be occurring again.  

 
Reserves 

Based on the latest Reserve Analysis Report completed for the 2023 fiscal year, the association is poorly 
funded.  The Reserve Fund’s ideal balance is $2,782,399, while the association is projected to have 
$949,588 as of this same date.  This leaves the association at approximately 34% of the ideal balance and 
a low percent funded.  While the Reserve Analysis Report includes some funds for the construction 
project, the association’s low funding level is significantly impacted by the cost of this project.  Included 
below is the Theoretical 30 Year Projection of the association’s reserve fund based on increased 
contributions annually.  The association’s current funding plan, even with annual increases, does not 
support a positive ending balance as a result of the construction project.  Based on the graph below, 
significant increases to the monthly reserve contribution are required to increase the health of the 
association’s reserve fund.  
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Loan and Special Assessment 
 

Based on the findings included above, our recommendation is for the association to consider a loan, 
special assessment, or both to fund the construction project.  As the construction project has an estimated 
cost of approximately $2.8 million, Long Beach Bridgeport’s financial condition will be significantly 
impacted without alternative funding options based on the association’s current financial position and 
reserve funding plan. 
 
While bank loans and increased reserve funding will impact the association’s assessment level, a special 
assessment may also be needed to secure additional funding and improve the overall financial condition 
of the association.  We are happy to continue working with the Board of Directors on funding options for 
a loan, a sustainable assessment level, and a special assessment as needed. 
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